
                                  Thorpepark News July 2024 

Dear Parent/Carers, 
It is the last week of the academic year 2023-2024. We are extremely proud of all our children this year and the 

progress they have made in their learning. We received Year 6 SATS results last week and these are the best 

results ever! Our results suggest that we will be above the National average for the percentage of pupils achieving 

expected standard for reading, writing, SPAG and mathematics. This is due to the hard work of all the pupils and all 

the staff at our school. We would like to wish you all a safe and happy summer holiday and we will see you on 

Tuesday 3rd September.  

Kind regards  
Mrs Knight and all the staff at Thorpepark 

 

 
 

 

 

 

It is that time of the year when we say goodbye to Year 6 and 
wish them all the best for secondary! I feel this year, the Year 
6 cohort have done us proud achieving the best SATS score 
ever. The Year 6 will be performing their leavers play to the 
school and their parent/carers on Thursday.  
I truly believe that the children have had a rich experience 
academically, but also our personal development offer is 
superb. I know the children will leave Thorpepark with many 
wonderful memories.  

 

 

 

DON’T FORGET! 

School closes for Summer holidays Friday 19th 

July at 1.50pm.  

No afternoon sessions for Little Jumping Beans 

and Jumping Beans on Friday 19th July.  

Goodbye and Good luck to Year 6! 

 

 

 

 Below are just some of the Thorpepark 50 the children have 

experienced this year:  

 



                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Applying for Free School Meals 

Just a reminder to parents/carers to 

apply for free meals if you think you are 

entitled, especially if your child is moving 

up to KS2.  

All KS1 pupils are entitled to a free meal, 

however this changes in KS2 unless you 

are entitled to FSM.  

 
Pop up Alphabet Park 

opening! 

Year 4 joined the community for the 

opening of the Pop up park near 

Homethorpe last Monday. The school has 

agreed to maintain the site by doing 

regular litter picks and developing it 

further with planting. 

 

 

Support for our families 

Remember that during the summer holidays if you require any support or guidance, we have lots 

of information on our school website under the parents tab. This includes housing, food banks, 

financial support, online safety and other safeguarding and health advice. We have just added the 

vaping and e-cigarette facts for parents and carers.  

 

 

This year, every child from Year 1 to 

Year 6 have visited Greenwood 

library and are registered with a 

library card.  

We will be mentioning to the 

children about the summer reading 

challenge launched by Hull libraries. 

It would be great if you could 

encourage your child/children to 

take part in this great initiative.  

We found that the children loved 

going to the local library, loaning 

books out and just sitting and 

reading in the space.  

The library service has fantastic free 

opportunities this summer holiday.  

Please check out the Hull libraries as 

they have lots of events and 

activities planned across the city.  

 

 



         

 
Date  Event 

Monday 15th July  Year 3 visit to Hull Minister  
Year 1 seaside performance in KS2  
2.45- 3.30pm. All parent/carers welcome.  

Wednesday 17th July  Year 6 leavers disco (evening) 4.30pm to 6pm 

Thursday 18th July  Year 6 leavers assembly and celebration event. All parent/carers 
welcome. Starting at 11am.  

Friday 19th July  Children break up for summer holidays at 1.50pm 

Tuesday 3rd September Children return back to school 8.40am start 

Monday 23rd September  Flu vaccinations for all reception to year 6 pupils  
8.30am to 3pm. 

Wednesday 2nd October  Mental health support team workshops for Year 3 
Unit: Connect – relationships, managing my worries, regulation and 
routines. 

Wednesday 9th October  Mental health support team workshops for Year 4 
Unit: Connect – relationships, managing my worries, regulation and 
routines. 

Wednesday 16th October  Mental health support team workshops for Year 5 
Unit: Connect – relationships, managing my worries, regulation and 
routines. 

Wednesday 23rd October Mental health support team workshops for Year 6 
Unit: Connect – relationships, managing my worries, regulation and 
routines. 

Friday 25th October  Children break up for half term at 3.30pm 

 

  
 Urgent: Reminder to please read 

letter sent out regarding the new 

changes to penalty notice fines for 

school attendance.  
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Coming soon! 

 

 

In partnership with Hull’s mental health team 

the school will be hosting a range of workshops 

for parents. These will be advertised in 

September and include the following: 

1) Routines and Rhythms – sleep and 

SEMH 

2) Helping your child with anxiety 

3) Behaviour as a form of communication 

Ask the welfare team for more information.  

 

Healthy Holidays in Hull continue this summer holidays. 

It is worth checking out the website as lots of the 

activities are free but may need pre-booking.  

 


